RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

Bowling Committee March 3, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

PRESENT: Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Bruce Lamb, Sharon McCauley, Darrel Larson, Don Meyer, George Edwards, Ron Shasteen, Stella Van Ness, Jim Powell, Fred Jones, Roger Beebe, Mike Williams

RCSC STAFF: RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer, General Manager Bill Cook

GUESTS: RCSC Board Director Kat Fimmel

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY: The Summary from the February 3, 2022 meeting was approved as presented.

Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling: Mike reported on recent events at the bowling centers. Metro Phoenix USBC Masters and Queens was run with a total of 52 entries. Upcoming events are the SCBA No Tap Doubles Tournament on March 5. The League Officer Appreciation Tournament is scheduled for March 20. The Ladies No-Tap Tournament with be March 26. All events will be hosted at Lakeview Lanes.

Recap of recent new programs. In February the first "Bowl with the Director" was held with 15 people coming out to participate. It looks like two new league bowlers came out of the event. The Angry Birds open bowling program on Saturday evenings has been a huge success. The program has averaged 38 bowlers in the first 4 weeks. Feedback has been very positive regarding the game.

Summer League schedule is complete and off to the printer. Flyer should be out within the next week and promotion of leagues to begin.

The two bowling centers currently have 70 honor scores bowled this season with 47 - 300 games and 23 - 800 series.

Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director: Bruce reported that awards have been received and are currently being passed out. Bowling tournaments are listed at both centers along with the entry applications. A current promotion is being offered to all women relating to awards offered by USBC along with help in achieving goals for all women bowlers.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger reported that another SCBA No-tap Tournament is planned for September 2022.

Old Business: Discussion was had on past noted issues that have been addressed. No wine or beer can be taken outside of the centers and has to be consumed in the center.

New Business: Paint on the east wall of the Lakeview Recreation Center needs to be addressed.

Next meeting: Thursday, April 7, 2022 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:30am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary